                                      Lenox Community Center
                                             Board Meeting

                                         November 20, 2019

                                                   6:04pm

Attendance:  Jen Picard, Donna Lefkowitz, Rose Casey, Darlene McCauley, and Francie Sorrentino.  Tony Patella was absent from tonight’s meeting.

Public Comment:  NONE

Acceptance of Minutes:  Minutes accepted, motion made by Rose and Jen seconded the motion.  Francie Sorrentino abstained/wasn’t at October 23, 2019 meeting.

Youth Services Report: Amanda tells us that we have 137 Kids participating in our programs, with 107 of them being Morris School age.  These numbers are the same as last school year.

On November 5th Lenox did not have school; we took 52 kids Roller Blade -ing/Laser Tag.  It was awesome; the kids all had a great time.
Guys Night Out:  We seem to be struggling with attendance for this event.  Amanda would like to try “Nerf Battle”.  The Art Class we are offering has 7 kids attending.  Our Intergenerational Chess Club- the senior’s are not showing interest.

The Town of Lenox Christmas Tree Lighting will be December 6th at 6:00 in Lilac Park.  The kids will be making Ginger Bread houses here at the Center from 3:00 to 5:00 before the Tree Lighting…(nice idea).  

Annual Wreath Making will be November 21, 2019 here at the Center.

Senior Services:  Sue Holmes shares with us the, Cork n Hearth hosted the monthly luncheon last week…our folks look forward to this every year. 

Kimball Farms is doing our Holiday Luncheon, along with the Chorus and Lenox High Student Council will be on board for serving.  The Mid-school Art class are making center pieces as well.

SHINE continues to be booked with 69 appointments.  

Smart Phone Tutoring continues on Thursdays added with BomBee Lahart from Lenox High.

We did not have a November Side Bar; there just wasn’t a Lawyer who was available.

We took 15 seniors to the Holyoke Mall.

The van continues to be busy with 93 round trips, 121 for meals.  

The Thanksgiving dinner will be November 22, 2019.  

Sue continues with her Home visits and has helped line up PT and OT Services.  

Donna shares with us that Price Chopper/Market 32 has “Insta Cart” where groceries are delivered.  Donna says it is easy to use for a small Fee.

Caroline shares with us that Friday night’ movie was held in the Living Room.  The movie shown was Christopher Robbin.  

Mondays with Me:  Dr. Bob Benner/ Women’s Health – great time for a Doctor visit.

On November 4th, Kerry Sullivan came over from Town Hall to talk about our new Electronic Voting devices and process.

Tuesday Topics- Veterans Agent, Michael King joined us, with twelve folks attending.
We have 9 people for “Chair Yoga”, along with 3 people for our Grief Support Group.

Director’s Report: We have between 65-72 kids here after school.

Community Helper’s – our kids made Cards for our Veteran’s.

Darlene shares with us that the Holiday Bus Trip to Boston has been cancelled due to low attendance.

Day for Girls was great, Jen Picard had eleven girls for Sewing.

We have a newly donated Piano in our LCC Living room.

Donna asks about a Menorah for the Holiday, either at the Tree Lighting or here at the Center.  Francie tells Darlene that the Center had one each year.
The Porch project is done until spring when they can paint. Our gutters will be put across the porch, next week.
John our custodian will be insulating under the pipes.  Mark Smith (plumber) gave John some pointers on how to wrap the pipes.  Darlene states that John is doing a great job here at the Center.  The Game room is being looked at for water damage and our Handi-cap entrance needs to be dealt with as well.

The Gazebo project is tabled until Tony Patella-Chairman is here.

Darlene has the Formula grant done and mailed.

Holiday Gift Giving- Darlene reached out to the schools and found this very helpful.

Ice Rink- where should it be?

Van classes:  Darlene is having classes on driving the COA van; this will be helpful if back-up drivers are needed.

LCC Rent fees:  Tabled until we have a full Board.

The Boy Scouts made ornaments from Bird seed and they were hung on the Town’ Tree in Lilac Park.

                                            Meeting adjourned:  6:53pm

                                                                                Respectively submitted,

                                                                            Francie Sheehan Sorrentino

